Dear Professor Alston,

01344 485559 11-2 most days - (UK)

Emails allow 48 hours as I use the local library for internet

The last time I had any contact with the UN was when Kofi Annan popped in for tea

at the National Trust near where the Magna Carta was signed in Britain.

Unfortunately this may not be such a pleasant trip .

I am now requesting that a UN representative take in a place about 15 miles from there

which presents a very unusual picture of poverty in Britain .I believe your man is ideally placed to

understand the elderly issue being a former human rights lawyer. You can gauge things from the 

fact that the local paper (the Bracknell News) carried a story 2 weeks running about a family being

denied relatives attending a Paupers funeral recently. The London Times sent down a reporter

and apparently the family had been lied to. They could attend but it was a shock as I had seen the deceased  around town (from the picture) ooking quite presentable.

There are 2 reasons for my approach : one affecting the young and one the elderly

Cheek by jowl with a newly built luxury shopping centre (eg with watches selling at 4000 pounds)

is extreme poverty with high rates of alcoholism and mental illness-not to mention squalor

on one of Bracknell's estates. I am told by church officials who deal with them that the homeless figures 

are fiddled down by the authorities locally by not counting the homeless camping just outside the town centre who are quickly moved on should they appear there

On this estate they have been sleeping in smelly bin rooms,  disused unheated garages filled with junk  and  I even met a working teacher  locally, sleeping in her car and attending the equivalent of a soup kitchen .

Luxury flats are now to be built on the one natural piece of land on the estate where the children, many of whom

have no gardens, go to play on the aerial runway and run about in the long grass and the plum trees (see attachment) . Other

residents walk their dogs there and recently a 3000 signature petition was reported on the front page of the local 

paper but to no avail  I attach a picture of the popular spot in the winter but which has been snapped up by property developers after being sold off by the council.

The last email showed where the children -now  with nowhere within earshot or sight to play- 

have drawn in  chalk  all over the entrance of one of the flats. The natural area had an underpass to get to it safely

but it is to be bisected by the luxury flats entrance . I say luxury because there are no what is legally termed 

'affordable' flats in the development and will probably be occupied  by professionals from London who cant afford London prices.

It is dangerous to play in the street now where cars can come round the corners at break neck speed and park on the grass verges turning them into mud

The last email also showed outside one block of flats  where the residents  smoke themselves to death despite the local authority saying it is having great success in getting people to quit..(It takes just one week for 5-6 smokers to do this.). A local estate football team I trained with all smoked fags and spliffs at the start of training sessions , brought along 8 packs and joked with each other about not taking MDMA during the next match! The fire blackened flats shown in one attachment are one of several fires on the estate caused by an arsonist and/ or smokers,

Turning to the elderly now . The letter attached in the last email was one of 3 accidentally sent to my elderly mother from the MP via the chief executive of the local council . It shows a dire shortage of affordable rental properties and though the person it is addressed to lives in Bracknell no-one has heard of her in in the road. Shortly after mother  had to go into hospital with a sprained foot .Despite being told it was temporary , that I was an excellent carer who cooked her lovely meals and that she wanted to get back to her flat she was kept for 2 months in the hospital where she suffered a further injury to her back because they ddn't move her properly . I have taken extreme care with her back for the last 10 years and never had this problem and was told she was other wise in very good condition going into hospital. Twelve months later she is banged up in a care home where she is apparently their favourite patient and I'm told that she is not sufficiently bad to receive any dementia treatment in the dementia wing she is now in. They have kept her so that the local council can get their hands on her social housing flat which they have now demanded the keys for even though I am available to continue caring. She doesn't wander and is now I believe is depressed and tells me it is 'grim' in the care home. Since then I have met some-one who was given 3 days to get out of his social housing in Bracknell if  he wanted to be with his wife of 50 years who developed dementia. and needed to go into a home. The odd thing is that they moved them into a new care home with loads of unfilled rooms in their 'urgency' . When I visited the home to see him I noticed another couple asking for the police to be called and when I asked why? the receptionist said they were there against their will. They too looked like social housing tenants but I was not allowed to speak to them. A pattern emerges which is amplified . Abuse of the Care Act  and Mental Capacity Act of poor white people who don't have power of attorney. All the built in safeguards have been bypassed so that my mother has not been home  for nearly  a year , still doesn't have legal aid and we are still trying to organise a half decent lawyer who are as rare as rocking horse manure in Court of Protection work. The endless assessments , home safety checks etc are not bothered with in certain ethnic groups I have discovered This is thanks to a black neighbour in my flats who I am friendly with . I have now  heard it from many others themselves. My point is that , good luck to the Asians, Nepalese and blacks who don't appear in the care homes or confinement wards though (see earlier attachment) have just a high a rate of dementia- as they are allowed to look after relatives at home .But it shows the bogus system at its worst , weaponised for ulterior motives against the poor who cant afford a top-rate lawyer.

I look forward to contributing to your report on poverty in some way .Bracknell is very safe to visit so your representative need not worry about that 

Sincerely,

A.Pickersgill

pps don't giv up if you don't get thru immediately as my hearing is not great but I would not ignore you

